

ACC Meeting Thursday September 6<sup>th</sup> 2024, Hotel Ballabonna

Meeting opened by Steve at 15.05

Apologies from: Alan and Brenda, Alan and Margaret, Kev, Noel, Bill and Sylvia, Lesley, Mark and Wendy, John and Jane, Roger, Chris and Daryl, Paul and Dan.

Minutes were circulated, nothing arising, Proposed by Michael, Seconded by Wil.

- 1) Peter informed that at present there are 44 members
- 2) Treasurer, Karen informed that there is Eur 1,915 in the kitty
- 3) Regalia – nothing to report, Bob has checked who wants shirts, he will visit the supplier and will have the shirts by the September run.
- 4) Michael spoke re the August run that he and Hazel organised, very pleased with the turnout of 25 pax at lunch, Thanked all who had supported them in organising their first run.
- 5) Website – Will informed that the website is up to date, some updates were needed. Some events are not on the site due to a technical difficulty and upcoming events were late in being reported. On GDPR there is nothing to report, the handbook needs revision as some names are not correct.

Royal Decree – this decree will make it easier for historic plates to be issued, if a Spanish car this will be much easier than an import, there is still a lot of red tape to be worked through.

- 6) Ken informed that the newsletter will be issued after the September event. Ken and Nat are organising the Christmas lunch but have informed they will source a new venue as the price has risen to Eur 28 pp at last years venue, the Lunch will take place on December 12<sup>th</sup>.
- 7) Events – please be sure to check the website. Some members arranged to meet and attend the show in Lorca on September 9<sup>th</sup>. On September 21<sup>st</sup> – Alhama de Murcia, September 22<sup>nd</sup> – in Torre-Pacheco (this n will be part of their Fiesta. September 27<sup>th</sup> and 28<sup>th</sup> a Retro show also in Torre Pacheco, some members agreed this is well worth a visit.

Michael spoke re the August run organised by him and Hazel, they were very pleased with the turnout with 25 at the lunch , he thanked everyone for their support in organising their first run.

Malcolm informed on the weekend away, a mail is sent to all participants with routes and maps, there are 28 pax with a total of 14 rooms on the weekend which will be 24-27 September.

- 8) Club Runs – 2024 is fully covered, so far for 2025 the following are confirmed:

Jan –

Feb-

Mar – Pete and Karen

April – Michael and Hazel

May – Wil and Charlie

June –

July –

Aug –

Sept – Malcolm and Jean?

Oct –

Nov – Sean and Karen

Dec – Ken and Nat?

- 9) David informed there will be no event in Velez Blanco due to budget restrictions, David proposed that the club may wish to help with organising next year – Marshalls etc, he will make enquiries and report back at a later, the club voted and agreed this would be a good idea.
- 10) Steve and Maggie went to Silverstone and enjoyed their trip going through France and making a stop at the Le Mans museum – well worth a visit. Steve asked if anyone would be interested in attending the Classic in 2025, further details will follow.

#### Any other Business...

Please be sure that when replying to anyone organising a run you reply directly to their email address and not use the generic club email.

Ken and Nat have a lot of power tools for sale, please contact them directly for further information. Julian is still working on the Thunderbird and encountering some difficulties. David gave an update on the MGB, it passed its ITV but at present is still on green plates.

Tony offered through the Radio station to advertise the club, well received.

Alan Gammon asked if anyone knows a mobile mechanic, he lives in Albanez, David recommended Ricardo and will pass details to Alan.

Johan is enquiring regarding insurance for multiple cars, the main car is at full price with others going down in increments.

Meeting closed with a game organised by Ken.

Date of next meeting is Thursday October 3<sup>rd</sup> at Hotel Ballabonna.